

Called Meeting Minutes December 13, 2021 5:00 PM

Mayor Little welcomed everyone, had a prayer and asked the Town Clerk call the roll with the following present: Commissioner Efird, Commissioner Hathcock, Mayor Little, Commissioner Smith and Doug Burgess, Town Administrator. Commissioner Huneycutt and Commissioner Watkins were not in attendance.

The purpose of this meeting is to award the bid for our sewer pump station lines.

The mayor introduced Rachel Carter from Chambers Engineering. She explained that there were 2 bidders from November. They had a re-bid and the same two bidders participated. They negotiated with Dellinger Inc. and had them to take out some of the items of their bid to get it down to \$3.27 million.

It was discussed by Board.

Commissioner Efird made a motion to award the sewer bid to Dillinger Inc. in the amount of \$3.27 Million dollars. Commissioner Smith seconded the motion and it carried, unanimously.

Commissioner Hathcock made a motion to adjourn meeting. Commissioner Smith seconded the motion and it carried, unanimously.

This the 13th day of December, 2021.

Joyce H. Little, Mayor

Patti W. Efird, Town Clerk